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Sunday 25
th

 February 2018 
 

Lost in Cyberspace............ 
 

When I was a kid escapism was to be found in the pages of the Dandy or 

the Beezer, keeping up with the latest adventures of Dennis the menace 

or Desperate Dan was about the size of it. Later on the famous five and 

the secret seven did the trick. Of course TV then came along and a whole 

new world opened up in our living rooms, we were introduced to the 

folks on Coronation Street or closer to home, Tolka Row. I still 

remember the first black and white TV we got at home, it was a Murphy 

with a pop up lid under which were the knobs to change channel. Remote 

controls were a long way off back then and the couch potatoes had to 

stand up and manually change the station, getting at least that minimal exercise. Today we can surf the 

channels without budging an inch. TV certainly did change family life. Instead of talking to one another 

families now tended to sit in silence watching the box in the corner. Attempts at conversation were often 

silenced by a "SShh I'm watching this."  
 

A much more significant invention has now invaded family space - The Ipad and the Smartphone. With these 

hold-in-the-hand devices we can do infinitely more than we could ever have imagined back in black and 

white telly days.  The almighty Google is now consulted on everything from medical pains and aches to 

recommendations for the best restaurants.  In the hands of children these seemingly innocuous devices can 

become really problematic, claiming hours which would be more profitably spent in real world activities 

beneficial for mind and body. Apart from the obvious dangers of social media sites for our young people 

their real danger is in involving them in a virtual world where nothing is real, which could have implications 

for their ability to engage with what is real. 
 

Because the arrival of these devices is so recent we have no idea of any long 

term effects on young people, we are in uncharted waters, part of an 

experiment whose outcome is uncertain. 
 

What does seem clear however is that parents need to have clear and certain 

rules around the use of these devices. A Smartphone can be a gateway to all 

kinds of prurient and offensive material and human curiosity being what it is 

children could be drawn into a quagmire.  
 

Does any child need a Smartphone? It's hard to make a case in their favour. An Ipad can be a great 

educational tool, but spending hours playing games would seem an absolute waste of time. The trouble is that 

children get hooked on these games and attempts to shut them down can cause major tantrums and worse. 

Some parents give in to pressure because it keeps the kids quiet - an electronic baby sitter. It's sad to hear of 

some children who retreat to their rooms after hurried homework to spend two to three hours on an IPad each 

day. Parents need to intervene. It's great to hear that they have been banned from schools - perhaps parents 

could do the same? 
 

Fr. Philip Curran 

http://www.lucannewsletter.ie/


Citizens Information Centre 
Ballyowen Castle Community Centre, Lucan 

Ph. 0761 07 5090, Fax. 01 6217930 

Email Lucan@citinfo.ie 

www.citizensinformation.ie 
 

Opening hours: Monday to Friday 

10 am to 1 pm and 2pm to 4 pm each day, 

convenience, please arrive before 12.30 p.m. in 

the morning, and before 3.45pm in the afternoon, 

as we close promptly.   
 

Citizens Information Phone Service (CIPS) 

0761 07 4000 – opening hours 9 am to 8 pm 

Monday to Friday. 
 

MABS (Money Advice and Budgeting Service) 

helpline and MABS mortgage arrears helpline are 

both on the same number 0761 07 2000. 

Our services are free and confidential. 
 

Free Legal Advice Clinic (FLAC) on Thursday 

nights from 7 pm to 8.30 pm.  FLAC telephone 

and referral line 1890 350250. Please note that 

FLAC provides Free Legal Advice and not Free 

Legal Aid.  

 

Know Your Rights: Maternity Leave 
Question: 

I recently started working in a new job on a part-

time basis. I have just learned that I am pregnant 

– will I be entitled to maternity leave? 
 

Answer:  

If you are pregnant while in employment, you are 

entitled to take maternity leave. The entitlement 

to a basic period of maternity leave from 

employment applies to all female employees 

(including casual workers), regardless of how 

long you have been working for the organisation 

or the number of hours you work per week. You 

are also entitled to additional unpaid maternity 

leave. The Maternity Protection Acts 1994 and 

2004 provide your statutory minimum 

entitlements in relation to maternity at work, 

including maternity leave. 
 

You are entitled to 26 weeks’ maternity leave 

together with 16 weeks additional unpaid 

maternity leave, which begins immediately after 

the end of maternity leave. 
 

Your entitlement to pay and superannuation 

(pension payments) during maternity leave 

depends on the terms of your contract of 

employment. Employers are not obliged to pay 

women who are on maternity leave. You may 

qualify for Maternity Benefit from the 

Department of Employment Affairs and Social 

Protection (DEASP) if you have enough PRSI 

contributions. However an employee’s contract 

could provide for additional rights to payment 

during the leave period, so that, for example, the 

employee could receive full pay less the amount 

of Maternity Benefit payable. 
 

If you have a dispute with your employer about 

maternity leave or if you have been dismissed due 

to a matter connected with your pregnancy or for 

claiming your rights under maternity leave 

legislation, you may make a complaint within six 

months of the dispute or complaint occurring.  

You must use the online complaint form available 

on workplacerelations.ie. The time limit may be 

extended for up to a further six months, but only 

where there is a reasonable cause which 

prevented the complaint being brought within the 

normal time limit. 
 

You should apply for Maternity Benefit at least 

six weeks before your baby’s due date. Apply to 

the Maternity Benefit Section of the DEASP. 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The next open general 

meeting of Men's Shed 

Lucan will be on Monday, 

12th March; 6.30 to 

7.45pm in Lucan Library 

(the Library is located in the 

SuperValu shopping centre 

on the Newcastle Road, close to Starbucks).  
 

We had a great turnout at our February meeting, 

when we discussed and reviewed the various 

'shed' options available to us.  
 

As usual we will be seeking lots of feedback, 

opinions and ideas from our shedders and the 

general meeting offers everybody a chance to 

have their say and be heard. If you have a 

suggestion, this is the place to air it.  
 

Looking forward to a positive and productive 

meeting. 

Palmerstown  

Tea Dance 
Palmerstown Community  

and Youth Centre  

(beside Supervalu) 

End of every month on a  

Sunday from 3-6pm 

More information:  01 6166981 
 

February 25th - Brian McDermot 
 
 
 



Lucan Drama in Full Swing 
Great excitement ensued as the 

first rehearsals of our Spring 

production ‘BIG MAGGIE’ by 

eminent playwright John B. 

Keane began in earnest. A large 

cast assembled for rehearsals as 

this famous play came to life. Maggie Polpin is 

the stalwart central character who has high 

ambitions for her children now that she has been 

widowed.  
 

All will be revealed when this play opens its 

doors to audiences in May, in the illustrious Spa 

Hotel. On a much more sombre but sincere note 

Lucan Drama would like to offer our deepest 

sympathies to Mr. Frank Colgan and his family 

on the sad death of his brother Joe. Our thoughts 

and prayers are with you. 
 

For further information on Lucan Drama find us 

on Facebook or e-mail drama-lucan@gmail.com  

Phone Sheila 0872547725 or Niall 0872578557 

 

 

 

 

Lucan ICA 
Tues 27

th
 Feb: Our Craft Group 

meets as usual 10am to 12.30pm. 
 

Wed 28
th

 Feb: Committee 

Meeting 8pm. 
 

It was lovely to hear some Lucan connections on 

RTE Radio 1 last week. 
 

Dr. Austin Byrne was on the Joe Duffy Show 

Liveline, giving out good advice to a lady whose 

mother had fallen and damaged her hip and an 

ambulance couldn’t be got to take her to hospital. 
 

On Valentine’s Day, Noreen Doolan’s sister 

Aileen and her husband Denis Silver were on the 

Ray D’Arcy show – what a laugh – Aileen was 

telling us about the Valentine Card Denis gave 

her in 1959 and she puts it away in the attic after 

every Valentine’s Day and takes it down again the 

next year. Denis piped up that he buys her flowers 

every Valentine’s Day! 
 

We send our best wishes for a 

speedy recovery to Nora Hickey, 

Angela Carr and Philly Burchael. 

Looking forward to seeing you all 

back in the Guild soon again. 
 

We had a very interesting talk on Nutrition with 

Lorraine Brennan on Wednesday night. She gave 

us lots of information on healthy eating. 

 

Tusla, An Ghníomhaireacht um  
Leanaí agus an Teaghlach 

Child and Family Agency 
There is an urgent need for foster carers willing to 

provide a home for children of all ages up to 18 

years old to provide short term and long term 

foster care. 
 

Also Carers required for young people 15 -18 

years. 
 

Tusla, the Child and Family Agency is currently 

running a campaign to find families who are 

willing to provide safe, loving and secure homes 

for children and adolescents.  
 

For more information contact 076 6955550 and/or 

www.fostering.ie.  

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucan Lions Club 
Diary Date: Our annual table 

quiz will take place in Kenny’s 

back lounge on Thursday 8th 

March at 8pm.  The questions are 

chosen and presented by Annette 

Healy, Lucan’s quiz champion! 
 

Lucan Lions Club meet in Lucan Spa Hotel on the 

second Tuesday of the month at 8.30. Visitors 

always welcome. Next meeting 13/03/18. 

Visit www.lucanlionsclub.com 

Calcutta Fundraising 

Snail Race Night 
 

 

 

 

 

In support of 

Sarah Butler and Ciara Kennelly's 

trip to volunteer with the  

Hope Foundation to work with street 

and slum children in Calcutta, India. 
 

Saturday 24th February at 7.30pm 

at Courtney's Pub, Lucan. 
 

Racing tipster, tote betting, 

raffle, auction, and food. 
 

A great night of fun and craic 

guaranteed! 

 
 

mailto:drama-lucan@gmail.com
http://www.fostering.ie/
http://www.lucanlionsclub.com/


Parish Notes 
 

St Mary’s, Lucan  
www.lucanparish.com 
 

 

World Meeting of Families 2018 

25 weeks to go!         Everyone is welcome! 

Thousands of families – and single people – from 

all over the world are expected to visit Dublin in 

August for the World Meeting of Families.  Each 

day more and more people apply.  You, too, can 

register by going online at 

https://www.worldmeeting2018.ie/en/Tickets/Tic

kets-Registration 

Volunteers are needed to 

make this global event 

happen.  We understand 

that a number of people, 

from the three parishes in 

the Lucan Group, have already signed up as 

volunteers and families have offered to host some 

of the overseas visitors in their home.   

If you have signed up already, please let us know 

(the Parish Office e-mail is 

secretary@lucanparish.com).  The parish would 

be willing to bring WMOF2018 Volunteers 

together to support them as they begin their 

preparations for what is likely to be a once in a 

lifetime experience for many! 
 

If you would like to speak to someone local about 

volunteering, just let one of us on the Pastoral 

Council or in the parish team know (there is a 

sheet in the Sacristy) and we’ll follow it up for 

you. 
 

We had a very informative 

evening on Monday last at 

the first of the Parish 

Conversations on Pope Francis’ Amoris Laetitia 

(the Joy of Love).    There was an interesting mix 

of video presentations prepared by the Diocese 

and discussions in small groups on the reality of 

life for modern families.  The conversation 

continued to flow over a cup of tea at the end! 

Session 2 will be on Monday next in the Parish 

Centre at 8.00 pm, after Evening Mass.  All are 

welcome to attend – including those from the 

wider Lucan area.  The material is available 

online, for all to view, at https://amoris.ie/ 

If you wish to hear more or get involved in the 

World Meeting, don’t hesitate to contact us. 

Mary Jackson  

(PPC member & WMOF Volunteer) 

Justice and Peace Group - Lenten Talk 
When: Tuesday 27

th
 February - 8pm 

Where: St Mary's Parish Centre 

Lecturer: Fr Peter McVerry 

Topic is: Families in Homelessness 
 

Each Thursday during Lent there will be a 

gathering at 8pm in the Bungalow to read and 

pray the following Sunday's Scripture Readings.   

All Welcome  

 

 

St. Patrick’s 
Esker/Dodsboro/Adamstown 
www.stpatrickslucan.ie 
 

As the father sent me, so I send you  

Ecumenical Scripture reflections  

Where? Pastor Centre 

When? Mondays February  26
th

, March 5
th,

12
th
 

and 19
th

 at 7.30pm 

(Lead by Ministers of the Four Mains Traditions) 

Catholic, Church of Ireland, Presbyterian, 

Methodist 
 

Bethany Bereavement Support Group 

This is a voluntary parish based ministry which 

aims to help and support those who have suffered 

a loss through bereavement or otherwise. 

Grieving is a natural process which can be helped 

by someone listening with empathy and 

understanding. We meet on the third Wednesday 

of each Month from 8pm to 9pm in the Pastoral 

Centre, St. Patrick’s Church. This is a free, 

confidential service and is available to everyone 

in Lucan and the outlying areas.   

We can be contacted through the Parish office: 

Tel: (01) 628 1018 or 089 2507213, or 

Email: stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net 
 

 

The Lucan Gospel Choir will be singing on 

Sunday morning at 10.30 

Mass in St. Patrick's  

Church, Esker.  
We hope you can join us 

and sing along to some 

uplifting music for the soul. 

http://www.lucanparish.com/
https://www.worldmeeting2018.ie/en/Tickets/Tickets-Registration
https://www.worldmeeting2018.ie/en/Tickets/Tickets-Registration
mailto:secretary@lucanparish.com
https://amoris.ie/
http://www.stpatrickslucan.ie/
mailto:stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net


Pilgrimages 
Medjugorje 2018: 

1. May 9
th

 to 16
th   

€599 - pps. 

2. May 7
th

 to 16
th

  €625 pps. 

Contact Pat and Phil 087 2238911 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Medjugorje Irish Centre Pilgrimages 2018:  

7 nights B&B and Airport Shuttle service from 

€279 per person. Book any flight - any time and 

we provide guaranteed airport shuttle service. 

Call us for further info and book the dates that 

suit you. Tel. 01 443 4510 or 

email reservations@med-irishcentre.com.  
 

Holy Land Pilgrimage 23-31 October 2018 
Last Sunday in the gospel we heard about Jesus in 

the wilderness, today we hear about the 

Transfiguration on Mount Tabor. Would you like 

to visit these amazing places. And also these other 

places that we have heard about since childhood 

Sea of Galilee, Cana, Nazareth, Bethlehem, 

Jerusalem, Dead Sea and much more. Would you 

like to join Leixlip Parish on this Pilgrimage? 

Price: €1,575.00 per person sharing (half board) 

Price includes:  Direct flights Dublin - Tel Aviv 

return, airport taxes and charges, 8 nights 

accommodation in 4 star hotels (twin sharing), 

(3 nights Tiberias/5 nights Jerusalem), dinner, bed 

and breakfast basis throughout, transfers and 

coaching as per programme, entrance fees where 

applicable  

MAP Travel 01878311 www.maptravel.ie  

dermot.nestor@maptravel.ie MAP Travel  

36 Upper O'Connell Street, Dublin 1. 

Website: https://maptravel.ie/   

 

 

 

 

 

                              
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Lucan Youth Fun 

 Summer Camp 2018 
The camp will run from 2

nd
 to 13

th
 July. 

 

This camp is open to children from 2
nd

 class to 2
nd

 

year who live or go to school in the parish of St 

Mary's 
 

LYF registration will be held at 9.30am on 

March 10
th

 in St Mary's BNS. 
 

More details can be found on Lucan Youth Fun 

2018 Facebook page. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Mary's Conference, St. Vincent de Paul 
 

Urgently needs clothes for the following: 

Lady size 12, girl 8-9 years old,  

boy 13-14 years old,  

boy 15-16 years old. 

Please contact 086-3843206. 
  

Many thanks for your continuous support. 

 

COFFEE MORNING  

SALE OF SHAMROCK 
Tuesday 6

th
 March 

 On Tuesday the 6
th

 March  

we are launching our  

fundraising campaign  

for a local girl, 

Elizabeth McNicholas,  

who is in Turkey having l 

ife changing spinal surgery. 

Please come and support   

our coffee morning and  

the sale of crochet Shamrock Badges   

Where? 

St. Mary's Parish Centre from 10.30 a.m. 

                            

 

Medjugorje Mass 
St Mary's Church, Lucan 

Monday 12
th

 March 

At 6.30pm 

Rosary and confessions at 5.50pm 
 

All Welcome 

Mother and Tod dler Group  

Meeting in St Mary’s Parish Centre 

Thursdays from 10.30 to 12 noon 

Dads, Grans, Grandads,  

Minders are all welcome. 
 

Contact Yvonne 087 6361473 

 

mailto:reservations@med-irishcentre.com
http://www.maptravel.ie/
mailto:dermot.nestor@maptravel.ie
https://maps.google.com/?q=36+Upper%0D+O%27Connell+Street,+Dublin+1,+Ireland&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maptravel.ie/


Anniversaries 
Tom Duff  
5th Anniversary 
It is said that times a healer 

Without doubt, that saying’s true 

But in the quiet parts of our day 

We always stop and think of you 
  

We think of the happy memories 

The clock we can’t rewind 

We hold those memories dearly 

Treasured forever within our mind 
  

When we think of you gone, there’s sadness 

But you help in your own way 

You are never too far away, you mind us 

Keeping an eye on us all each day 

 Lots of love from all your family 

Forever missed 
 

Néill Muldowney 
2nd Anniversary – 26th February 
Every day in some small way 

Memories of you come our way. 

Though absent, you are always near 

Still missed, loved and always dear. 

Love always, Mam, Dad, Paula, Nicola, Liam and 

families xxxx 
 

William (Willie) Thompson 
1st Anniversary – 20th February 
I hold on to our memories 

The ones that are so dear 

To try to keep you always close 

Now you are not here. 

Sadly missed by your loving wife Betty. 

Willie’s anniversary Mass will be on Sunday 

25
th

 February at 8.45am in St Mary’s Church. 
 

William (Willie) Thompson 
The saddest thing in life to bear 

Is to want your Dad and he’s not there 

No matter how life changes, no matter what we 

do 

We will always be honoured 

To have had a Dad like you. 

Sadly missed by Paul, Sharon and Katie. 
  

William (Willie) Thompson 
Dad, your life was a blessing 

Your memory a treasure 

You are loved beyond words 

And missed beyond measure 

Sadly missed by David (Billy), Laura, Alicia and 

Ella. 
 

William (Willie) Thompson 
Years roll on, but memories last 

Remembered always by Jimmy, Josephine, Susan, 

Aideen and families 

Violet Brady  
7th Anniversary - 22nd February 
Woodview Heights 

Your memory is our keepsake 

With which we'll never part 

God has you in his keeping 

We have you in our hearts 

Thinking of you always, from your loving 

daughter Hillary xxx 
 

Patrick (Paddy) Byrne 
2nd Anniversary - 25th February 
We hold you close within our hearts 

And there you shall remain 

To walk with us throughout our lives 

Until we meet again 
 

So rest in peace dear loved one 

And thanks for all you've done 

We pray that God has given you  

The crown you've truly won 

Always in our thoughts, Maeve, Damien, Dee and 

family, Austin, Edel and family, Denis, Karen and 

family.  

Anniversary Mass 7pm 24
th

 February  
 

John Collins 
4th Anniversary 
Loved and missed every day 

Joan and family 
 

Mary Walsh 
4th Anniversary 
Remembered with love and affection by Sean, 

family and friends 

Mary's 4
th

 Anniversary Mass will be 

celebrated on Sunday 4
th

 March in St Mary's 

Church, Lucan at 11am 

 

Birthday Remembrance 
 

Mary Martin 
100th  Birthday Remembrance on 20th February 
Late of Sarsfield Park 

Happy Birthday 

Today is your birthday in Heaven above 

Our blessings we send on the wings of a dove 

Not just for today, but every day hereof 

We think of you always with all of our love 

Always loved, forever missed. 

Also remembering Mary's husband Paddy and 

son Declan 

Fondly remembered by Gerard and Philomena, 

Rhona and Dermot and extended Martin family 

 
 
 



Woodville Downs Residents' Assoc  
(Incl Esker Lane) 
We expect to have our Spring estate clean-up 

during the week starting the 19th March. We hope 

to have identified specific 

tasks that need to be done 

and if there are suggestions 

please email or contact the 

committee. Don't feel you 

have to wait to start until 

then if available. Still accepting annual 

subscriptions (10euro). Expect AGM to be held in 

late April as per usual. 
 

We would ask drivers to and from the village to 

respect the yellow boxes in particular at Esker 

Lane, Ballydowd and Willsbrook, which see 

regular infringement. With the chronic heavy 

traffic in the mornings and from mi- afternoon 

onward we encourage drivers to be considerate in 

allowing entry and exit from estates. 
 

Hope our elected representatives push for Lucan 

Luas for early consideration. Noted that some 

buses at peak times are driving by stops/or 

limiting people getting on despite seats/standing 

room available! 
 

We welcome improved lighting in Willsbrook 

Park but question proximity to trees which will 

impact light during summer. Lighting on Chapel 

Hill from St Mary's boy's school up hill to traffic 

lights needs upgrading for safety of walkers etc. 
 

Contact: woodvilledowns@hotmail.com 

 

 
 

 

Tesco Lucan have 

kindly included Liffey 

Sound in the Tesco 

Community Fund 

scheme. We would be 

absolutely thrilled if you could give us your 

support by dropping blue discs into the "Liffey 

Sound" tube. Please spread the word to your 

friends and family. Thanks from all of us at Liffey 

Sound FM. 
 

We are delighted to welcome new volunteers, 

Gavin Philips and Kate Butler to the station.  

Gavin and Kate are currently doing technical 

training and will soon be presenting a brand new 

programme on Liffey Sound. 
 

If you would like to gain Radio broadcasting 

presenting & technical experience please contact 

01-6219425. 

Lucan Active Retirement Assoc. 
Whist Results 6

th
 Feb: 1

st
 Mary McCarthy, 2

nd
 

Michael Bradley, 3
rd

 Billy Doyle, Maureen 

carpenter, Marguerite Cunningham. 
 

Results 13
th

 Feb: 1
st
 Michael Bradley, 2

nd
 

Brendan Ryan, 3
rd

 Maureen Carpenter. 
 

Results 20
th

 Feb: 1
st
 Billy Doyle, 2

nd
 Michael 

Bradley, 3
rd

 Margo McDonagh. 
 

We had another great day at Fairyhouse races and 

some great wins. 
 

Our Birthday Dinner is taking place in Becketts 

on 9
th

 March at 7pm. 
 

We meet every Thursday in St. Andrew’s Parish 

Hall from 11.30am to 2.30pm. New member 

welcome.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lost 
Engagement Ring lost in Lucan village, near 

Londis/Lynch’s on Thurs 8th Feb between 4pm 

and 5:30pm.  The ring has a radiant (rectangular) 

1.5 ct centre stone with a pave band.  If you have 

any information please contact Nicola on 087 

8511359.  A reward will be offered.  Any help 

greatly appreciated as we only got married 6 

months ago. 
 

Gold Ring lost on Friday between Airlie Heights 

and Tesco. It was my late 

husband’s, so it’s a big loss.  

Please phone 089-4216483. 

 

 

Found 
Single, Door Key found (had tiny figure 

attached), on Saturday on Cherbury Park Road. 

Left in office at St. Mary’s Church.  

March 3rd 
 

Good as New Clothes Sale 
is being held in the 

Former St Andrews School 
Chapel Hill, Lucan, 

from 10am to 1pm 
 

in aid of 

The Alice Leahy Trust  
for the Homeless 

 

Please come along and support by 

donating or buying. 

 
 

mailto:woodvilledowns@hotmail.com


Spring is sprung 

De grass is riz 

I wonder where dem boidies 

is. 

De little boid is on the wing, 

but that’s absoid! 

De wing is on de little boid! 

(Spring in the Bronx) 
 

Spring certainly has sprung in the last week, and 

it’s good to see everyone’s spirits lifted with the 

nice bright days.  
 

Hard to believe that the 1
st
 of March is less than a 

week away! 

 

Big weekend in sport coming up! 

Dublin footballers take on Mayo, and Ireland’s 

men in green will hopefully see off Wales in the 

Six Nations! 

 

Luas to Lucan! Not before 

2027! There’ll be a lot of water 

under the bridge by then - 

wonder will any of us be 

around! 

 

Lucan Demesne is being coloured in these days 

with all sorts of wild flowers – a reader came 

across this pretty little thing – 

 

 

It is the Lesser Celandine (Ranunculus ficaria) 

has bright yellow flowers similar to buttercup but 

more open, with heart-shaped leaves. Found along 

the pathways and grassy areas, it belongs to the 

same family as Common and Creeping Buttercup. 

 

Please keep your dog on a leash 
when walking in any parklands – we 

must be considerate of everyone and 

everything! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Peace of Mind…  
If you or someone you know is struggling with 

stress, tension, anxiety, mood disorders, anger, 

fear, sleeplessness, helplessness or hopelessness 

you are not alone. If so we have a way out for 

you.  
 

Recovery Self-help Ireland is a support group 

for anyone who wants to re-gain peace of mind 

and reduce suffering. The members demonstrate a 

method by which they deal with the trivialities of 

everyday life without feeling overwhelmed by 

them. It gives you tools which empower you to 

overcome these problems.  
 

Why not come along to our next meeting and try 

the method out. You can bring a friend.  

Every Friday at 8.00p.m in Room 4 

St Mary’s Parish Centre, Lucan R.C. Church. 

 

 
 

 

There is an unseen life that dreams 

us, 

It knows our true direction & 

destiny.  

We can trust ourselves more than 

we realize & we need have no fear 

of change.  
- John OôDonohue 

Congratulations 
t o Morgan and Irene  

on the birth of their son 

Miles,  

a brother for Holly. 
 

And  
 

Happy 2nd  

Birthday  
to Scott 

 

From Nana and Grandad Dwyer  
 

 



CHOOL               

NEWS  

 
 

Lucan Community College  
Charity fundraising for Dyselxia: A huge thank 

you to our Transition Year students in class 

Johnston for their great work and dedication in 

raising vital funds for a local Dyslexia charity.  

The students braved the elements for a charity 

collection over two cold days in Lucan for the 

Dyslexia Workshop Celbridge. The Dyslexia 

Workshop supports children from West Dublin 

and North Kildare with dyslexia.  
 

 

The students raised close to €500 which will now 

will go directly towards providing much-needed 

resources required for the day to day running of 

the workshop. Thank you to Ms. Gallagher and 

Ms. Williams for organising the event. 
 

Student Spanish film trip: The Transition Year 

students attended a special screening of La Jaula 

de Oro/ The Golden Dream in the Draiocht 

Theatre in Blanchardstown this week. 43 of our 

Spanish language students attended the screening.  

The film was screened in cooperation with the 

Irish film institute as part of their education 

program and had previously been shown at the 

Cannes Film Festival. The film deals with the 

theme of Guatemalan immigrants trying to make 

their way into the USA. A big thank you to Ms. 

Cormac for organizing this special event for our 

Transition Year students. 
 

Lucan CC to feature in Festival of Music in the 

National Concert Hall: Lucan Community 

College will take to the National Concert Hall 

stage next Wednesday, 28
th

 February, as part of 

Dublin and Dún Laoghaire’s annual Festival of 

Musical. The Festival showcases the excellent 

musical talent that exists across the county and 

will feature an entertaining programme of light 

classical, traditional and popular music. The 

Festival of Music is now in its 18
th

 year and 

Lucan Community College is proud to be selected 

to appear as part of the exceptional standard of 

talent on the night. Good luck to Ms. Conway are 

her talented superstars as they prepare for the 

moment of glory. 
 

Quote of the Week: This week’s literacy quote 

comes from the Woodwork/Construction 

Department - from a famous American lawyer:  

"A person who works with their hands is a 

labourer; a person who works with their hands 

and their brain is a craftsman; but a person who 

works with their hands and their brain and their 

heart is an artist."       Louis Nizer 
 

 
 
 

St Joseph’s College 
Camogie: Hard luck to the Junior Camogie Team 

who participated in the All Ireland Semi-final on 

Tuesday, 20th February. The girls played against 

Presentation Secondary School, Wexford and 

were unlucky to be defeated 3-20 to 3-5. Hard 

luck girls. Many thanks to Mr. Kirwan and Mr. 

Beecher for all their support of the team 

throughout the year. 
 

Hockey Success:  A huge well done to our Junior 

Hockey Team who defeated Holy Faith Clontarf 

3-0 on Wednesday, 21st February 2018! We look 

forward to the next stage of the league! 
 

Ski Trip: Welcome back to the 5th year students 

and the teachers who were skiing in Folgaria, 

Northern Italy before the midterm break. The girls 

spent four nights and five days skiing in The 

Alps, while the 5th day was spent exploring the 

city of Verona. It was a great experience and 

enjoyed by all. 
 

Parenting Talk: John Lonergan, former governor 

of Mountjoy Jail, will be holding a talk on 1st 

March at 7:30. Mr. Lonergan will speak about all 

aspects of parenting. Anyone who wishes to come 

along is more than welcome. 
 

Clothes Collection: A huge thank you to the 

Parent’s Association for organising the recent 

clothes collection, raising vital funds for the 

school. 
 

Arts Week: Arts Week take place 26th Feb – 2nd 

March. This week is dedicated to all forms of Art, 

from English and Film to Craft and Design. Many 

activities will take place e.g. watching short films, 

cupcake decorating, table quizzes and art & 

crafts. We are all looking forward to it! 
 

Overééééééé.. 



No Limits: Huge congratulations to the No 

Limits girls who attended the YSI Den on 

Tuesday 20th February. As part of their 

continuing venture to create storybooks for 

children with the main characters having a 

disability, the girls pitched for money and a 

mentor to enable them to convert their three 

books into audio books. They received valuable 

financial support, a mentor and the opportunity to 

translate all books into French! There really are 

no limits to the great work they are doing! 

 

Katie Grogan, Aoife Dardis and Caoimhe Currie 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Coláiste Phádraig CBS 
Hurling: Hard luck to our senior hurlers who 

were beaten 4-11 to 2-10 by St. Declan’s Cabra in 

the Dublin “B” Hurling League Final held at the 

National Sports Campus Abbotstown on Tuesday. 

Lucan played into a strong wind in the 1
st
 half and 

in truth struggled to find their fluency. Corner 

back Thomas Heffernan was perhaps the team’s 

best performer as he won a lot of high balls and 

cleared his lines effectively. Half wing back 

David Kavanagh had his work cut out with the 

impressive Cabra forwards but he was tigerish 

and determined throughout. Ben Coffey knocked 

over some nice points for Lucan but Declan’s 

were clinical with their chances and opened up a 

commanding 8 point lead by half time. Lucan 

showed renewed energy and spirit in the second 

half and fought hard to reduce the deficit. 

Midfielder Rob Ward and half-forward Daire 

Newcombe scored good goals from long range 

and for a brief few moments it looked like the 

team could reel in their opponents. However, 

Declan’s showed their experience with a 

composed and assured display to see out the game 

and deservedly claim the Dublin title at Lucan’s 

expense. Well done to our hurlers on a very good 

campaign. A number of the 6
th

 yr players have 

made enormous contributions to hurling in the 

school over the past number of years and while it 

is disappointing to finish with a loss, their 

contributions will not be forgotten. They have 

bright futures ahead of them in hurling and no 

doubt we will see some of them pull on the senior 

Dublin jersey at some stage in the future.  
 

Exam news: The mock exams have been 

completed by all of our exam students and now 

they face an anxious wait for their results! We 

wish them all well and hope that they perhaps 

surprise themselves a little. Our 6
th

 yr LCVP 

students haven’t had much time to relax yet 

though as they faced into their recorded LCVP 

exam interviews for their Leaving Cert this week. 

There are three LCVP classes in the school. The 

Recorded Interview is an ideal opportunity to 

prepare students for the world of work or further 

education whilst being an innovative form of the 

LCVP assessment. Students must communicate 

their LCVP activities, experiences and skills 

gained throughout the two years. This Recorded 

Interviews will now be submitted as an optional 

item in their Portfolios for external correction. At 

least now the students can now focus on the 

written part of their exam which will be held in 

May.  When they complete this exam all of their 

LCVP work will be done before the rest of their 

Leaving Cert starts in June so we wish them well 

too.  

Ballydowd Grove 
Residents Association 

A.G.M. 
 

Thursday 1st March at 8pm 
Venue: Coláiste Phádraig 

 
 
 



Frances Fitzgerald TD, Fine Gael 
01 4577712. frances.fitzgerald@oir.ie 

Anti-Dumping Initiative: Applications are now 

open for local groups to apply under the Anti-

Dumping Initiative with an increased funding 

allocation of €2 million this year. Our local Tidy 

Towns, residents groups and local Council are 

reclaiming our rivers, parks, laneways and 

country roadsides from illegal dumpers. Funding 

is being provided by Government for surveillance 

and smart technology including drones and 

satellites, as well as the installation of CCTV 

cameras, to provide support better enforcement 

and prosecution.  

Suicide Prevention Action Plan: I attended the 

launch of the HSE Ireland Dublin South 

Connecting for Life Suicide Prevention Plan this 

week. This is a local suicide prevention action 

plan and sets out a vision where fewer lives are 

lost through suicide, and where communities and 

individuals are empowered to improve their 

mental health and wellbeing. I look forward to 

this plan being implemented locally. 

 

John Curran T.D. ï Fianna Fáil  
Email: John.curran@oireachtas.ie  

Phone: 01 6183792. facebook.com/john.curranff 

Twitter: @curranjohna 

Luas to Lucan not being considered until post 

2027: Very disappointing after the launch of the 

Government’s National Development Plan – 

Project Ireland 2040 -  last week that the Luas to 

Lucan project will not be considered until after 

2027 and with no firm date set. I understand this 

will frustrate commuters and residents stuck in 

traffic congestion in Lucan. I raised this issue in 

the Dáil this week during a Fianna Fáil Motion on 

Traffic in Dublin. 

Primary Care Facilities in Lucan: I have been 

advised by the HSE that they have recently 

completed the tendering process to develop 

Primary Care Facilities in Lucan and a preferred 

site has been selected. While I have not been 

informed as yet where this site is, I will continue 

to follow up on this and keep you informed. 

 
Ed OôBrien ï Fianna Fáil  
Constituency Office, 8A The Village Centre 

Ph: 01 6105811. Mob: 087 7997609 

E mail: eobrien@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

www.facebook.com/edobrienlucan 

@EdOBrien1  

Fianna Fáil Group Leader on South Dublin County 

Council. Lucan Area Committee Chairperson  

Public Lighting: I have contacted the ESB in 

relation to public lighting in a number of estates 

including Beech Grove, Esker Lawns, Elmbrook 

and Castle Riada where public lights are not 

operating for a prolonged period due to a lack of 

power. The lack of light often leaves homes 

vulnerable to burglary and I have asked that they 

take action promptly. 

National Planning Framework 2040:  The 

confirmation this week that projects such as 

LUAS for Lucan and the DART Underground 

will not proceed for at least 15 years is yet 

another indication of the short sightedness of the 

current government in relation to Lucan and the 

Dublin Mid-West area.  

 

Mayor Paul Gogarty ï Independent 
“Not just at election time” 

Working closely with Independent Community 

Alliance colleagues Cllr Liona O’Toole and Cllr Guss 

O’Connell. P: 087-2752489  E: info@paulgogarty.com 

Passports for over 70s: I’ve called on the 

Minister to revisit charging over 70s for 

passports. As a first step I’ve asked why forms 

can’t be sent in good time using normal envelopes 

as opposed to the Passport Express service which 

costs an additional €9.50 on top of the minimum 

€80 rate. Older people tend to plan things out well 

in advance so why should they have to pay a 

surcharge on these fees when they generally 

facilitate smooth workflow in the passport office? 

Lights out in Elmbrook Crescent: These have 

been out for some time now and I’ve asked for 

repairs to be progressed. 

ORR/Willsbrook/Ballyowen Road Junction 

safety:  I’ve asked for additional pedestrian safety 

features following reports of cars skimming 

pedestrian islands. 

 

Ruth Nolan Independents 4 Change. 
Lucan & Palmerstown. Ph. 0868540030,  

E ruthnolan@cllrs.sdubloncoco.ie. 

Electoral Area Location of Upgrade for LED 

Lights in Lucan:  Earlsfort 137 Moy Glas 124 

Finnstown Abbey 57 Esker Meadows 51 Esker 

Woods 31Mount Bellew 32 Larkfield 66 

Finnslawn 100. 

Attention Lucan Residents with PTSB 

Mortages: Permanent TSB plans to sell loans 

connected to 14,000 private homes as part of its 

attempt to reduce the number of non-performing 

loans on its books. There is a possibility that these 

loans will be sold to vulture funds. This should 

not happen to families who have fallen into 

arrears due to job losses or wage cuts, which were 

a result of the economic collapse under the Fianna 

Fail/ Green Party Government. Also, the present 

Government should have legislation in place, 

regulating vulture funds in line with the policy of 

the Central Bank. Alas they do not. If you are in 

this category contact the bank. 
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Transport Users 
In the new development 

plan project 2040  

Luas for Lucan is still on 

track. It now depends on the cost and efficiency 

of Metro North Link. As it’s proposed the cost 

efficiency is so high all other projects will be put 

in jeopardy or delayed many more years. This ego 

project will give very little benefit to Dublin as it 

is designed for the city centre in radial form like 

all other transport modes. If Metro Link came into 

operation in the morning it would have very little 

impact on the city's congestion as very little of the 

traffic on the M50 is heading for the city centre.  

This Metro project can be adjusted to ease 

Dublin's traffic congestion and make our city 

great for all. There are many great elements in the 

plan and it would be a pity for it to fail because of 

the influence of a few powerful groups in the city 

centre. 

T. Newton 086 3127364 

 

Rally for Life 
This year’s Rally for Life- taking place in Dublin 

on 10th March at 2pm at Parnell Square, Dublin 1 

– We need you at the most important Rally for 

Life in Irish History, thousands upon thousands of 

Irish people have taken to the streets in the past 

and come together in defence of the most 

defenceless in our society - innocent unborn 

babies. 
  

The Rally has become tradition and is an 

important chance for pro-lifers in Ireland to make 

their voices heard.  It is essential that people 

continue to come out and support that Rally and 

make sure that the impact of the Rally and year 

round pro-life activism continues to be felt across 

Ireland. 
  

This year it is especially important that we make a 

big, positive, life-affirming statement at the Rally 

in Dublin.  Ireland has been under intense attack 

by pro-abortion extremists in the past year and it 

is vital that Ireland unites around the common 

understanding that human life is valuable at every 

stage.  Abortion campaigners are pushing hard to 

have abortion made legal in Ireland both parts of 

this island – because they want to target 

vulnerable women in the North and in the 

Republic. 
  

Is it almost certain now that we will have a 

referendum at the in May which seeks to strip 

away rights from pre-born children. We need to 

stand together to Celebrate Life and call for a 

better answer than abortion. Save Lives by Saving 

the 8th. 

NAGARHOPE 
The SPIN event on Saturday 10th in SuperValu 

was a great success. It paralleled the 20 day / 

1170kms Tour de Nepal cycle across Nepal by 

Fachtna “Doc” Clandillon and three colleagues.  
 

We would like to sincerely thank the management 

of Lucan SuperValu, particularly Ian Lynam, for 

accommodating us. Thanks to Lucan Lions’ Ray 

Barnes for liaising on our behalf and to his fellow 

Lions who assisted on the day. 
 

Thanks to ABC gym for the bikes; to Signlab for 

our great posters; to Dual Printing for all our 

printing; to Ken Robinson for bringing along the 

Brendan Martin Cup won in 2017 by Dublin 

Ladies’ Footballers. 
 

Thanks to all volunteer spinners and collectors, 

who made the day so enjoyable in a great setting. 

A great community atmosphere was created by 

all. A special word of thanks to the boys from 

BNS and to the Lucan Sarsfields’ members who 

took part. 
 

Thanks to all who have donated so far, directly to 

191 Beech Park and also online. To date, €25000 

has been raised, which will go a long way towards 

Fachtna’s project of building a six room primary 

block in Nepal, adding to the already existing 

preschool  building in Sathikurya, a rural village 

in Nepal. 
 

A huge thanks to Lucan Newsletter for their 

continued support and for their coverage over the 

past few weeks. Thanks too to Lucan Gazette, 

Liffey Champion and Echo newspapers. 
 

On behalf of Fachtna and Nagarhope, go raibh 

míle maith agaibh go léir. 
 

Niamh & Séamus Clandillon 
 

If you would still like to donate, you can do so 

directly to 191 Beech Park or online using the 

following links: 

http://give.everydayhero.com/ie/tour-de-

nepalcycle 

http://www.nagarhope.com/donate/ 

 

 

Useful Phone Numbers: 
 

Pieta House: 1800 247 247 

Aware: 1890 303 302 

Samartians: 1850 609 090 

Childline: 1800 66 66 66 
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LUCAN PITCH & PUTT CLUB 
Winter League Final 

We are now down to the final week of our Winter 

League.  The two teams contesting the final are 

Sevies Sockets and The Diggers.   According to 

all reports it will be a close encounter and you 

would be a brave person to call the winner.  Both 

teams have great form coming into the final so 

best wishes to both.  Do come along and support 

the teams and join us for our usual food and good 

banter after our presentation.    
 

The final will commence at 11am on Sunday 

morning.     
 

The ladies had three scalps last week.  Evelyn 

O’Gorman beating Tony McDonnell, Catherine 

Leonard beating David Lee and Linda Tompson 

beating Ted Flynn.   
  

May we once again thank our sponsors of the 

Winter League - Halpenny Golf - for their 

continuous support to our Club.   
 

Ladies  

- Thursday Night 8pm – Games, Bingo, 

etc.   This is a fun night and all are 

welcome – so why not come along and 

join in the fun. 
 

- Saturday practice at 1pm weather 

permitting.     
 

Dates for your Diary 

a) Ladies day outing is Saturday 10
th

 March 
 

b) Our Drive In is Saturday 17
th

 March  
 

Membership Fee 

Please note that your annual membership fee is 

now due and can be paid to any committee 

member 
 

Wishing you Well  

The committee and members would like to send 

every good wish to Paddy Croke (Snr). 
 

New Members Welcome – Adult and Juveniles  

Our Club is now open for membership.  If you 

would like to join our Club please contact the 

Secretary in writing and we will be in touch with 

the relevant details by return.  You can join as a 

family or individual or indeed you are more than 

welcome to call into the Club House and ask for 

any committee member who will be only too 

willing to discuss your enquiry – best time to call 

is at the weekend.   

ST. MARY'S LUCAN BRIDGE CLUB 
Results: Monday 19th February 2018 

N/S:  

1st: Betty Fitzpatrick & Mary Quinn 

2nd: Joy Campbell & Carmel Doocey 

3rd.   Marguerite Cunningham & Jacinta 

McKelvey 
 

E/W:  

1st: Shelia Fallon & Eileen Lynch  

2nd: Rosemary Deacon & Eileen Pentz 

3rd.Trish Walsh & Dympna Moynihan 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ST. MARY'S CARDS  
1

st
 John Garde 

2
nd

 Michael Stratford 

3
rd

 Prim Dempsey 

4
th

 Cormac Gordon 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

GYMNASTIC TRIALS 
 

Saturday 24
th

 February at 12.30 

Lucan Leisure Centre 

ú3 entry 
 

Must be from Lucan and  

U16 as at 31
st
 July 2018 

for entry to Dublin Competition  

on 3
rd

 March 

Check us out on          Lucangames 

Email: Lucangames@gmail.com 
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ESKER CELTIC F.C. 
After a long break due to a computer issue we are 

happy to say that the Newsletter is now back up 

and running for the New Season. 
 

Firstly, a big THANK YOU to everyone who 

participated in the first Esker Celtic Lucan 5km 

which turned out to be an enjoyable day. 
 

Secondly, as the new season commences Esker 

Celtic would like to express a big THANK YOU 

to all our fantastic sponsors. Your continued 

support is very much appreciated. 
 

Player Registration 2018 Season 

Don’t forget that the MyClubFinances page is up 

and running.  When registering a player please 

ensure you select (a) Juvenile Membership and 

(b) the appropriate Managers Name. 
 

Esker Celtic Academy are looking to arrange 

some 5 v 5 twin matches for our 2011 Academy 

Teams in the coming weeks.  If interested, contact 

Garrett on 087-4007293. 
 

Esker Celtic U8 Sunday squad requires an 

assistant coach. If interested, call Adam on 086-

2616840. 
 

Esker Celtic U9 Red Sunday are looking for 1 

player of similar playing level to join our 

established talented squad for the 2018 Season.  If 

interested, please contact Dave Mullen 087-

9766771 
 

Esker Celtic U10 Saturday Team are looking 

for a Manager to work with a very talented bunch 

of players.  If interested, please contact Garrett on 

087-4007293 
 

For all queries on joining the club please contact 

the appropriate number by text only. 

Academy - 2011 + 2012 - Garrett 085-8888042 

Under 7(2010) - Under 12(2005) - Peter 085-

8888004 

Under 13(2004) - Under 18(1999) - Vanessa 

085-8888042 
 

To all Managers, Coaches, Parents & Players of 

Esker Celtic, we would like to remind you of 

some very simple match day rules: 

1. All Managers/Coaches should 

familiarise themselves with home 

fixtures especially those who are sharing 

the same pitch as you before or after 

your team’s game. 

2. First team on the fixture list sets up 

corner flags and goals. 

3. Last team on fixture list returns corner 

flags and goals. 

4. If your child is part of the team your help 

is very much required......Don't just walk 

off and leave everything to the 

coach/manager. 

5. The Club is run by volunteers so dig 

deep and lend a helping hand on match 

day please......and always put your litter 

in the bin. 
 

Winter Training Programme Notice to all 

Parents, Managers, Coaches 

As we enter the winter training programme we 

would encourage parents/guardians of the 

younger players to stay at or around the training 

location for the one-hour period. 

Please be advised not to leave valuables on show 

in the car at the various locations. 
 

Goalkeeper Training 

Monday evening in the SDFL. 

Under 8's-11's - 6pm-7pm 

Under 12's-18's - 7pm-8pm 
 

Clubhouse Sports Shop 

Now available to order from the Clubhouse Esker 

hats and scarves.  Great for parents and supporters 

standing on the side-line supporting our 

superstars.  We also offer a wide variety of 

affordable club merchandise from match day 

shorts & socks to quality training gear. A 

customisation service is also available. All 

enquiries should be made through the Clubhouse 

at the weekends  
 

We are on Instagram, give us a follow on 

@esker_celtic 
 

Esker Celtic Academy every Saturday in 

Hermitage Park from 1pm to 2.30pm.  We have 

limited spaces left for 2012 age group.  If you 

haven’t booked your spot and to avoid 

disappointment, please contact us via text 085-

8888042 with your child’s full name and date of 

birth. 

 

To All Coaches/Managers within the Club 

If you fancy coaching at our Academy this 

season, please contact Garrett on 085 8888042. 

We can never have too many coaches for our 

future stars!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Church Notices ð Sunday 25th February 2018 
 

2nd Sunday of Lent 
 
St. Mary's Lucan 
 

Sunday Masses: 

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 8.45am, 9.45am,  

11am, 12.15pm and 7pm 
 

Weekday Masses during Lent: 10am 

and 7.30pm 

During Lent the Rosary will be said at 

9.30am, followed by Morning Prayer at 

9.45am. Monday to Saturday. 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

(Nuns Chapel), on Thursday 2pm-4pm 

and Saturday 7.30 pm – 9.00 pm 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  
Saturday after 10 am Mass and after the 

6.30pm Mass 
 

Baptisms:  

Baptism will take place every weekend.  

We ask parents to call to the Sacristy to 

book at least one month before 

ceremony. 
 

Deepest Sympathy to the parents, 

family and friends of Anthony Keller, 

late of Moyglas, and to the family and 

friends of Christine (Mary) Burrows, 

late of Ballyowen Hall. 

May they rest in peace. 

 

 

Lucan Presbyterian Church 
 

Sunday: 

10.30am Morning Worship 

Crèche and Children’s Ministry.  

All Welcome. 

 

 

Gospel Baptist Church 
 

Pastor Les Hill,  

Church Office: 085-190 2454 

Web: www.LucanChurch.com 

 

 

St. Andrewôs Church of Ireland 
 

Sunday:  
St. Andrewôs - 9am and 10am  

St. Maryôs Leixlip 11.30am 

 

 

 

St. Patrick's 
Esker / Dodsboro / Adamstown 
 

Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 7.00 pm, 9am, 10.30am and 

12 noon Folk Mass 
 

Weekday Masses:  
Monday to Saturday 10am 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  

Saturdays after 10am and 7pm Masses 
 

Baptisms: 

1
st
 and 3

rd
 Sundays at 12.45pm and 2

nd
 Saturday 

at 12.30pm.  At least four weeks’ notice is 

required to facilitate preparation. Applications 

between 10am and 1.00pm Monday to Friday at 

Parish Office or after any Mass as Parents are 

required to attend a pre-Baptism Meeting. 

Bookings cannot be accepted on the telephone or 

by email.  

 

 

Divine Mercy Lucan South 
 

Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 10.30 am and 12 noon 
 

Weekday Masses:  
 Monday to Friday 9.15am 
 

Adoration and Prayer: 
Adoration – Friday 10am-3pm 

Prayer Group – Monday 7.30pm-8.30pm 

Scripture Reading – Tuesday 9.45am-10.45am 
 

Baptisms:  
Parents are asked to attend an information 

meeting before making arrangements or booking 

dates. 

 

 

Lucan Methodist Church 
 

Sunday: 10am Holy Communion  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Evening Mass for Lent 

Mass is at 7.30pm in St Mary's Church, 

Lucan -  covering the three parishes. 

http://www.lucanchurch.com/

